EL PASO CORP/DE Form 424B2 June 13, 2007

The information in this preliminary prospectus supplement is not complete and may be changed. This preliminary prospectus supplement is not an offer to sell nor does it seek an offer to buy these securities in any jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted.

Filed Pursuant to Rule 424(b)(2) Registration No. 333-134406

Subject To Completion, Dated June 13, 2007.

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT TO PROSPECTUS DATED MAY 23, 2006

El Paso Corporation

\$1,275,000,000

% Senior Notes due 2014

% Senior Notes due 2017

We will pay interest on the notes on June 15 and December 15 of each year, beginning on December 15, 2007. The notes due 2014 will mature on June 15, 2014, and the notes due 2017 will mature on June 15, 2017. The notes will be our senior unsecured obligations and will be subordinated to all of our existing and future secured debt to the extent of the assets securing that secured debt. In addition, the notes will be effectively subordinated to all of the liabilities of our subsidiaries and unconsolidated affiliates. We may redeem all or a portion of the notes of each series at any time at the applicable redemption prices set forth in this prospectus supplement, which will include a make-whole premium.

Investing in the notes involves risks. See Risk Factors beginning on page S-7.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any other regulatory body has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the accuracy or adequacy of this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

	Notes I	Due 2014	Notes due 2017	
	Per		Per	
	Note	Total	Note	Total
Initial public offering price (1)	%	\$	%	\$
Underwriting discounts and commissions	%	\$	%	\$
Proceeds, before expenses, to El Paso	%	\$	%	\$

(1) The public offering price set forth above does not include accrued interest, if any. Interest on the notes will accrue from June , 2007.

The underwriters expect to deliver the notes in book-entry form only through the facilities of The Depository Trust Company on or about June , 2007.

Joint Book-Running Managers

Deutsche Bank Securities Morgan Stanley Citi RBS Greenwich Capital

Co-Managers

Banc of America Securities LLC HVB Capital Markets Natexis Bleichroeder Inc. BNP PARIBAS JPMorgan SOCIETE GENERALE Fortis Securities LLC Merrill Lynch & Co. Wachovia Securities

The date of this prospectus supplement is

, 2007.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Prospectus Supplement	
About this Prospectus Supplement and the Prospectus	S-i
Industry Terms	S-ii
Prospectus Supplement Summary	S-1
Cautionary Statement for Purposes of the Safe Harbor Provisions of the Private Securities Litigation	
Reform Act of 1995	S-6
Risk Factors	S-7
<u>Use of Proceeds</u>	S-9
Capitalization	S-10
Description of Notes	S-11
Underwriting	S-16
Validity of the Notes	S-18
<u>Experts</u>	S-18
Prospectus	
About this Prospectus	ii
Cautionary Statement Regarding Forward-Looking Statements	ii
Where You Can Find More Information	iii
Incorporation by Reference	iv
El Paso Corporation	1
Use of Proceeds	1
Description of the Debt Securities	1
Description of Capital Stock	9
Description of Purchase Contracts	12
Description of Warrants	12
Description of Units	13
Plan of Distribution	13
Legal Matters	14
Experts	15

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT AND THE PROSPECTUS

This document consists of two parts. The first part is this prospectus supplement, which describes the specific terms of this offering. The second part is the accompanying prospectus, which describes certain terms of the indenture under which the notes will be issued and which gives more general information, some of which may not apply to this offering. You should read both this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus, together with additional information described in the accompanying prospectus under the headings Where You Can Find More Information and Incorporation by Reference.

If the description of the offering varies between this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus, you should rely on the information in this prospectus supplement.

Any statement made in this prospectus supplement, in the accompanying prospectus or in a document incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus will be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus supplement to the extent that a statement contained in this prospectus supplement or in any other subsequently filed document that is also incorporated

S-i

Table of Contents

or deemed to be incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus modifies or supersedes that statement. Any statement so modified or superseded will not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus. See Incorporation by Reference in the accompanying prospectus.

You should rely only on the information in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus, any free writing prospectus relating to this offering and the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with different information. You should not assume that the information in this prospectus supplement or the accompanying prospectus is accurate as of any date other than the date on the front of those documents. This prospectus supplement does not constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy securities in any jurisdiction where, or to any person to whom, it is unlawful to make such offer or solicitation.

No action is being taken in any jurisdiction outside the United States to permit a public offering of the notes or possession or distribution of this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus or the documents we have incorporated by reference in that jurisdiction. Persons who come into possession of this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus in jurisdictions outside the United States are required to inform themselves about and to observe any restrictions as to this offering and the distribution of this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus applicable to that jurisdiction.

INDUSTRY TERMS

Below is a list of terms that are common to our industry and used in this document.

LNG = liquefied natural gas Tcfe = trillion cubic feet of natural gas equivalents

When we refer to natural gas and oil in equivalents, we are doing so to compare quantities of oil with quantities of natural gas or to express these different commodities in a common unit. In calculating equivalents, we use a generally recognized standard in which one barrel of oil is equal to six thousand cubic feet of natural gas. Also, when we refer to cubic feet measurements, all measurements are at a pressure of 14.73 pounds per square inch.

S-ii

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT SUMMARY

This summary highlights information contained elsewhere or incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus. It is not complete and does not contain all of the information that you should consider before making an investment decision. We urge you to read all of this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference carefully, including the financial statements and notes to those financial statements incorporated by reference. Please read Risk Factors for more information about important risks that you should consider before investing in the notes. Unless the context otherwise indicates, when we refer to El Paso, we, us, our and ours, we are describing El Paso Corporation, together with its subsidiaries. However, the notes are solely obligations of El Paso Corporation. Accordingly, in the sections of this prospectus supplement that describe the terms of the notes, references to El Paso, we, us, our and ours refer to El Paso Corporation and not to any of its subsidiaries or unconsolidated affiliates.

Our Company

We are an energy company, originally founded in 1928 in El Paso, Texas, that primarily operates in the regulated natural gas transmission and exploration and production sectors of the energy industry. Our purpose is to provide natural gas and related energy products in a safe, efficient and dependable manner.

Regulated Natural Gas Transmission. We own or have interests in North America's largest interstate pipeline system with approximately 42,000 miles of pipe that connect North America's major producing basins to its major consuming markets. We also provide approximately 230 Bcf of storage capacity and have an LNG receiving terminal and related facilities in Elba Island, Georgia with 806 MMcf of daily base load sendout capacity. The size, connectivity and diversity of our U.S. pipeline system provides growth opportunities through infrastructure development or large scale expansion projects and gives us the capability to adapt to the dynamics of shifting supply and demand. We are focused on enhancing the value of our transmission business through successful recontracting, continual efficiency improvements through reliable and safe operations, cost management, developing growth projects and prudent capital spending in the United States and Mexico.

Exploration and Production. Our exploration and production business is currently focused on the exploration for and the acquisition, development and production of natural gas, oil and NGL in the United States, Brazil and Egypt. As of December 31, 2006, we held an estimated 2.4 Tcfe of proved natural gas and oil reserves, exclusive of our equity share in the proved reserves of an unconsolidated affiliate of 222 Bcfe. In this business, we are focused on growing our reserve base through disciplined capital allocation and portfolio management, cost control and marketing and selling our natural gas and oil production at optimal prices while managing associated price risks.

We are a Delaware corporation with principal executive offices in the El Paso Building, located at 1001 Louisiana Street, Houston, Texas 77002, and our telephone number at that address is (713) 420-2600.

S-1

Table of Contents

The Offering

Issuer El Paso Corporation Securities offered million aggregate principal amount % Senior Notes due 2014 \$ million aggregate principal amount % Senior Notes due 2017 June 15, 2014, in the case of the notes due 2014. Maturity date June 15, 2017, in the case of the notes due 2017. Interest rate % per annum, in the case of the notes due 2014, % per annum, in the case of the notes due 2017, in each case accruing from the issue date of the notes. June 15 and December 15 of each year, Interest payment dates commencing December 15, 2007. Optional redemption We may redeem the notes of each series, in whole or in part, at any time prior to their maturity at the redemption prices described in this prospectus supplement, which will include a make-whole premium. See Description of Notes Optional Redemption of Notes. The notes will not be subject to any sinking fund provision. Change of Control Repurchase If a Change of Control Triggering Event occurs, we will make an offer to repurchase the notes. See Description of Notes Repurchase of Notes at the Option of the Holder upon a Change of Control. Ranking The notes will: be our senior unsecured indebtedness, ranking equally in right of payment with all of our existing and future unsecured senior indebtedness;

be senior in right of payment to any of our existing or future subordinated indebtedness;

be effectively junior to any of our existing or future secured indebtedness to the extent of the assets securing such indebtedness; and

not be guaranteed by any of our subsidiaries or unconsolidated affiliates, and accordingly will be effectively junior to all existing and future

Table of Contents

indebtedness and other liabilities of our subsidiaries and unconsolidated affiliates.

As of March 31, 2007, our consolidated subsidiaries had total outstanding indebtedness of approximately \$6.4 billion. As of March 31, 2007, El Paso had secured indebtedness of approximately \$0.1 billion outstanding under its \$1.75 billion credit facility and senior unsecured indebtedness ranking equally with the notes of approximately \$4.9 billion.

We estimate that the net proceeds from this offering will be approximately \$1,264 million, after deducting the underwriting discount and estimated offering expenses. We intend to use the net proceeds from this offering to fund the purchase by our subsidiary, El Paso Exploration & Production Company, of certain of its outstanding debt securities and for general corporate purposes. See Use of Proceeds.

Use of proceeds

S-3

Summary Historical Financial Information

The following table sets forth a summary of our historical financial information which should be read together with the financial statements and related notes thereto and Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations included in our 2006 Annual Report on Form 10-K and Quarterly Report on From 10-Q for the period ended March 31, 2007. Each of these filings is incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus. The summary financial information as of and for each of the years ended December 31, 2006, 2005 and 2004 is derived from the audited consolidated financial statements or selected financial data included in our 2006 Annual Report on From 10-K. The summary financial information as of March 31, 2007 and for the quarters ended March 31, 2007 and 2006 is derived from the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements in our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended March 31, 2007. Our summary historical annual and quarterly financial information includes all adjustments, which are of a normal recurring nature, that we consider necessary to fairly present the financial information for these periods. This historical summary financial information is not necessarily indicative of results to be expected in future periods.

		nde	ed Decem	ber			Three 1 Ended M		ch 31,	
	2004	2005 2006				2006			2007	
			(dol	lars in mi	llior	ıs)			
Operating Results Data:										
Operating revenues	\$ 4,783	\$	3,359	\$	4,281	\$	1,337	\$	1,022	
Operating expenses	4,969		3,420		2,854		654		687	
Operating income (loss)	(186)		(61)		1,427		683		335	
Income (loss) from continuing operations(1)	(1,032)		(506)		531		301		(48)	
Net income (loss)	\$ (947)	\$	(606)	\$	475	\$	356	\$	629	
Cash Flow Data:										
Cash flows provided by operating activities	\$ 1,316	\$	268	\$	2,103	\$	951	\$	313	
Cash flows provided by (used in) investing										
activities	\$ 1,903	\$	(501)	\$	(1,154)	\$	(320)	\$	2,935	
Cash flows provided by (used in) financing										
activities	\$ (2,531)	\$	248	\$	(2,544)	\$	(984)	\$	(3,553)	
Financial Position Data:										
Total property, plant and equipment, net	\$ 14,602	\$	15,552	\$	16,678			\$	17,206	
Total assets	\$ 31,383	\$	31,840	\$	27,261			\$	22,663	
Total long-term financing obligations,										
including current maturities (2)	\$ 18,061	\$	17,266	\$	14,689			\$	11,666	
Stockholders equity	\$ 3,438	\$	3,389	\$	4,186			\$	4,697	
Other Financial Data:										
EBIT (3)	\$ 374	\$	458	\$	1,750	\$	756	\$	216	
Capital expenditures	\$ 1,651	\$	1,589	\$	2,164	\$	373	\$	783	
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges (4)					1.35x		2.15x			

- (1) Includes a \$201 million pre-tax loss on the extinguishment of debt during the quarter ended March 31, 2007.
- (2) Excludes debt of discontinued operations. Discontinued operations consist of (a) ANR Pipeline Company and related assets, which we sold in the first quarter of 2007, (b) certain international power operations, which we

completed the sale of in 2006, (c) our south Louisiana gathering and processing operations, which we sold in 2005, and (d) other assets sold in 2004 and 2005.

(3) Our management uses earnings before interest expense and income taxes (EBIT) to assess the operating results and effectiveness of our business which consists of consolidated operations as well as substantial investments in unconsolidated affiliates. We believe EBIT is useful to our investors because it allows them to more effectively evaluate our operating performance using the same performance measure analyzed internally by our management. We define EBIT as net income or loss adjusted for (i) items that do not impact our income or loss from continuing operations, such as extraordinary items, discontinued operations and the impact of accounting changes, (ii) income taxes, (iii) interest and debt expense and (iv) preferred dividends. We exclude interest and debt expense from this measure so that our investors may evaluate our operating results without regard to our financing methods or capital structure.

S-4

Below is a reconciliation of EBIT to net income (loss):

	. .		10		24		Three I		
			ed Decem		,		nded M		
	2004	2005 2006			2006		2007		
			(dolla	rs i	s)				
EBIT	\$ 374	\$	458	\$	1,750	\$	756	\$	216
Interest and debt expense	(1,497)		(1,286)		(1,228)		(331)		(283)
Distributions on preferred interests of consolidated									
subsidiaries	(25)		(9)						
Income taxes	116		331		9		(124)		19
Income (loss) from continuing operations	(1,032)		(506)		531		301		(48)
Discontinued operations, net of income taxes	85		(96)		(56)		55		677
Cumulative effect of accounting changes, net of income			` ´		` ´				
taxes			(4)						
Net income (loss)	\$ (947)	\$	(606)	\$	475	\$	356	\$	629

EBIT has limitations as an analytical tool, and you should not consider EBIT in isolation or as a substitute for analysis or our results as reported under GAAP. Other companies in our industry may calculate EBIT differently than we do, limiting its usefulness as a comparative measure. Additionally, EBIT should be considered in conjunction with net income and other performance measures such as operating income.

(4) For purposes of this computation, earnings represents pre-tax income (loss) from continuing operations before minority interests in consolidated subsidiaries, interest expense (not including interest on tax liabilities), amortization of debt costs, and fixed charges, with adjustments to equity earnings to reflect actual distributions from equity investments. Fixed charges means that sum of interest costs (not including interest on tax liabilities), amortization of debt costs, that portion of rental expense which represents an interest factor and preferred stock dividends and preferred returns on consolidated subsidiaries. Earnings for each of the years ended December 31, 2005, 2004, 2003 and 2002 were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$954 million, \$1,422 million, \$1,432 million and \$1,810 million, respectively. Earnings for the quarter ended March 31, 2007 were inadequate to cover fixed charges by \$42 million.

S-5

CAUTIONARY STATEMENTS FOR PURPOSES OF THE SAFE HARBOR PROVISIONS OF THE PRIVATE SECURITIES LITIGATION REFORM ACT OF 1995

We have made statements in this document that constitute forward-looking statements, as that term is defined in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements include information concerning possible or assumed future results of operations. The words believe, expect, estimate, anticipate and similar expressions will generally identify forward-looking statements. These statements may relate to information or assumptions about:

earnings per share;
capital and other expenditures;
dividends;
financing plans;
capital structure;
liquidity and cash flow;
pending legal proceedings, claims and governmental proceedings, including environmental matters;
future economic and operating performance;
operating income;
management s plans; and
goals and objectives for future operations.

Forward-looking statements are subject to risks and uncertainties. While we believe the assumptions or bases underlying the forward-looking statements are reasonable and are made in good faith, we caution that assumed facts or bases almost always vary from actual results, and these variances can be material, depending upon the circumstances. We cannot assure you that the statements of expectation or belief contained in the forward-looking statements will result or be achieved or accomplished. Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from estimates or projections contained in forward-looking statements are described under the heading Risk Factors in our 2006 Annual Report on Form 10-K.

S-6

RISK FACTORS

You should carefully consider the risks described below and under the heading Risk Factors in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006, in addition to the other information contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. Realization of these risks could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition, cash flows and results of operations.

Our substantial indebtedness could impair our financial condition and our ability to fulfill our debt obligations, including our obligations under the notes.

We have substantial indebtedness. As of March 31, 2007, we had total consolidated long-term financial obligations of approximately \$11.7 billion. In addition, as of March 31, 2007, we had outstanding letters of credit of approximately \$1.5 billion.

Our indebtedness could have important consequences to you. For example, it could:

make it more difficult for us to satisfy our obligations with respect to the notes and our other indebtedness, which could in turn result in an event of default on such other indebtedness or the notes;

impair our ability to obtain additional financing in the future for working capital, capital expenditures, acquisitions, general corporate purposes or other purposes;

diminish our ability to withstand a downturn in our business or the economy generally;

require us to dedicate a substantial portion of our cash flow from operations to debt service payments, thereby reducing the availability of cash for working capital, capital expenditures, acquisitions, general corporate purposes or other purposes;

limit our flexibility in planning for, or reacting to, changes in our business and the industry in which we operate; and

place us at a competitive disadvantage compared to our competitors that have proportionately less debt.

If we are unable to meet our debt service obligations, we could be forced to restructure or refinance our indebtedness, seek additional equity capital or sell assets. We may be unable to obtain financing or sell assets on satisfactory terms, or at all.

We are not prohibited under the indenture governing the notes or our other indentures from incurring additional indebtedness. Although our \$1.75 billion credit agreement requires us to maintain specified ratios of debt to consolidated EBITDA and consolidated EBITDA to interest expense, as of March 31, 2007, we could have incurred substantial additional indebtedness while remaining in compliance with these ratios. Moreover, the instruments governing indebtedness of our subsidiaries generally do not restrict our subsidiaries from incurring additional indebtedness. Our incurrence of significant additional indebtedness would exacerbate the negative consequences mentioned above, and could adversely affect our ability to repay the notes.

We are a holding company that depends on cash flow from our subsidiaries to meet our debt service obligations.

As a holding company, we conduct all of our operations exclusively through our subsidiaries, and our only significant assets are our investments in these subsidiaries. This means that we are dependent on dividends or other distributions of funds from our subsidiaries to meet our debt service and other obligations, including the payment of principal and interest on the notes. Our subsidiaries are separate and distinct legal entities and have no obligation to pay any amounts due on the notes or to provide us with funds for our payment obligations,

S-7

Table of Contents

whether by dividends, distributions, loans or other payments. In addition, any payment of dividends, distributions, loans or advances by our subsidiaries to us could be subject to statutory or contractual restrictions. Payments to us by our subsidiaries will also be contingent upon our subsidiaries earnings and business considerations.

The notes will be effectively subordinated to indebtedness and other liabilities of our subsidiaries and subordinated to our existing and future secured indebtedness to the extent of the assets securing such indebtedness.

The notes are not guaranteed by our subsidiaries. As a result, holders of the notes will be effectively subordinated to claims of third party creditors, including holders of indebtedness, of our subsidiaries. Claims of those other creditors, including trade creditors, secured creditors, governmental authorities, and holders of indebtedness or guarantees issued by the subsidiaries, will generally have priority as to the assets of the subsidiaries over claims by the holders of the notes. As a result, rights of payment of holders of our indebtedness, including the holders of the notes, will be effectively subordinated to all those claims of creditors of our subsidiaries. As of March 31, 2007, our subsidiaries had total indebtedness of approximately \$6.4 billion, including \$1.2 billion of indebtedness of El Paso Exploration and Production Company that it tendered for in May 2007. Furthermore, the holders of the notes will not have a claim against the assets of our unconsolidated affiliates and will be effectively subordinated to the creditors of our unconsolidated affiliates.

Our obligations under our \$1.75 billion credit agreement are secured by a pledge of our stock ownership in our subsidiaries Colorado Interstate Gas Company, El Paso Natural Gas Company and Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company. As of March 31, 2007, we had approximately \$0.1 billion in borrowings and \$0.9 billion in letters of credit outstanding under this credit agreement and had additional capacity of approximately \$750 million under this credit agreement. The lenders under this credit agreement and the holders of any other secured indebtedness that we may incur in the future would have claims with respect to our assets constituting collateral for such indebtedness that are prior to your claims under the notes. In the event of a default on such secured indebtedness or our bankruptcy, liquidation or reorganization, those assets would be available to satisfy obligations with respect to the indebtedness secured thereby before any payment could be made on the notes. Accordingly, any such secured indebtedness is or would be effectively senior to the notes to the extent of the value of the collateral securing the indebtedness. While the indenture governing the notes places some limitations on our ability to create liens, there are significant exceptions to these limitations that will allow us to secure some kinds of indebtedness without equally and ratably securing the notes. To the extent the value of the collateral is not sufficient to satisfy the secured indebtedness, the holders of that indebtedness would be entitled to share with the holders of the notes and the holders of other claims against us with respect to our other assets.

If an active trading market does not develop for the notes you may not be able to resell them.

The notes are new issuances of securities for which no public market existed prior to this offering. We will not list the notes on any securities exchange, and we cannot assure you that an active trading market will develop for the notes. If no active trading market develops, you may not be able to resell your notes at their fair market value or at all. Future trading prices of the notes will depend on many factors, including, among other things, prevailing interest rates, our operating results and the market for similar securities.

S-8

USE OF PROCEEDS

We expect the net proceeds from this offering to be approximately \$1,264 million, after deducting the underwriting discount and our estimated expenses of \$11 million.

On May 29, 2007, our subsidiary, El Paso Exploration & Production Company (EPEP), commenced a tender offer, subject to certain conditions, for any and all of the \$1.2 billion outstanding principal amount of its 73/4% Senior Notes due 2013 (the EPEP Notes), at a cash purchase price to be determined based on a fixed spread over the yield on a specified treasury security, plus accrued interest to the settlement date of the tender offer.

We intend to advance the net proceeds of this offering to EPEP to fund the purchase price for any EPEP Notes tendered in the tender offer. To the extent that any net proceeds of this offering remain after the completion of the tender offer, those proceeds will be used for general corporate purposes. We expect to incur an estimated charge of approximately \$90 million if all of the EPEP Notes are repurchased.

S-9

CAPITALIZATION

The following table sets forth our consolidated cash and capitalization as of March 31, 2007 on an actual basis and as adjusted to give effect to this offering and the use of the net proceeds from this offering as set forth under Use of Proceeds, assuming that all of the EPEP Notes are purchased in the tender offer at a 5.54% repurchase yield. You should read this table in conjunction with Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations and our historical financial statements and the notes to those financial statements in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006 and our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended March 31, 2007, which are incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus.

	As of March 31, 2007 Actual As Adjusted (unaudited) (dollars in millions)				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	232	\$	228	
Long-term financing obligations (including current maturities): El Paso Corporation:					
\$1.25 billion revolving credit facility	\$	\$ 75 \$ 75			
Notes, 6.375% through 10.75%, due 2007 through 2037		4,933		4,933	
Notes offered hereby				1,275	
Colorado Interstate Gas Company:					
Notes, 5.95% through 6.85%, due 2015 through 2037		700		700	
El Paso Natural Gas Company:					
Notes, 7.5% through 8.625%, due 2010 through 2032 (1)		1,115		1,115	
El Paso Exploration & Production Company:		4.000			
Senior Notes, 7.75%, due 2013		1,200		• • • •	
Revolving credit facility		200		200	
Southern Natural Gas Company:		1.240		1.240	
Notes, 5.90% through 8.0%, due 2007 through 2032		1,248		1,248	
Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company:		1.606		1.606	
Notes, 6.0% through 8.375%, due 2011 through 2037 Other		1,626 632		1,626 632	
Other		032		032	
		11,729		11,804	
Less: Other, including unamortized discounts and premiums		(63)		(63)	
Total long-term financing obligations (including current maturities)		11,666		11,741	
Total stockholders equity (2)		4,697		4,697	
Total capitalization	\$	16,363	\$	16,438	

- (1) In April 2007, El Paso Natural Gas Company issued \$355 million of 5.95% senior notes due 2017 and repurchased \$301 million of 7.625% notes due 2010.
- (2) Total stockholders equity, as adjusted, does not reflect the anticipated charge of approximately \$90 million that we expect to incur on the repurchase of the EPEP notes.

S-10

DESCRIPTION OF NOTES

The following description of the particular terms of the notes supplements the more general description of the debt securities contained in the accompanying prospectus. If there are any inconsistencies between the information in this section and the information in the accompanying prospectus, the information in this section controls. You should read this section together with the section entitled Description of the Debt Securities in the accompanying prospectus.

The notes will be issued under the indenture referred to in the accompanying prospectus and a supplemental indenture thereto establishing the terms of the notes. We urge you to read the indenture, as supplemented by the supplemental indenture, because it, and not this description, defines your rights as holders of the notes.

Principal, Maturity and Interest

We initially will issue \$\\$\ \text{million} \text{ aggregate principal amount of \$\%\\$ Senior Notes due 2014 and \$\\$\ \text{million} \text{ aggregate principal amount of \$\%\\$ Senior Notes due 2017. We may issue additional notes of either series from time to time in the future which would contain the same terms as the notes of such series offered hereby, without the consent of the holders of the notes. See Additional Notes.

The notes due 2014 will mature on June 15, 2014, and the notes due 2017 will mature on June 15, 2017.

Interest on the notes will:

accrue at the rate of % per year, in the case of the notes due 2014, and at a rate of % per year, in the case of the notes due 2017, in each case from the date of issuance:

be payable semiannually in arrears on June 15 and December 15 of each year, commencing December 15, 2007:

be payable to the person in whose name the notes are registered at the close of business on the relevant June 1 or December 1 (whether or not a business day) preceding the applicable interest payment date;

be computed on the basis of a 360-day year comprised of twelve 30-day months; and

be payable on overdue interest to the extent permitted by law at the same rate as interest is payable on principal.

If any interest payment date, maturity date or redemption date falls on a day that is not a business day, the payment will be made on the next business day (and without any interest or other payment in respect of such delay), except that if such business day is in the next succeeding calendar year, then the payment will be made on the immediately preceding business day, in each case with the same force and effect as if made on the relevant interest payment date, maturity date or redemption date. Unless we default on a payment, no interest will accrue for the period from and after the applicable interest payment date, maturity date or redemption date.

Denominations

The notes will be issued in registered form in denominations of \$1,000 each or integral multiples thereof.

Table of Contents

Optional Redemption of Notes

The notes will be redeemable at our option at any time in whole, or from time to time in part, prior to their maturity date, at the Make-Whole Price, on not less than 30 calendar days nor more than 60 calendar days notice prior to the date of redemption and in accordance with the provisions of the indenture.

The notice of redemption will set forth the manner of calculation of the Make-Whole Price, but not necessarily its amount. We will notify the trustee of the amount of the Make-Whole Price with respect to any redemption promptly after the calculation thereof, and the trustee will not be responsible for the accuracy of the calculation.

Unless we default in payment of the Make-Whole Price, on and after the applicable redemption date, interest will cease to accrue on the notes or portions thereof called for redemption. If we redeem a note in part only, a new note of like tenor for the unredeemed portion thereof and otherwise having the same terms as the note partially redeemed will be issued in the name of the holder of the note upon the presentation and surrender thereof.

We may purchase notes in the open market, by tender or otherwise. Notes so purchased may be held, resold or surrendered to the trustee for cancellation. If applicable, we will comply with the requirements of Rule 14e-1 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the Exchange Act), and other securities laws and regulations in connection with any such purchase.

As used herein, the following terms have the indicated meanings.

Adjusted Treasury Rate means, with respect to any redemption date, the rate per annum equal to the semi-annual equivalent yield to maturity of the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed as a percentage of its principal amount) assuming a price for the Comparable Treasury Issue that is the same as the Comparable Treasury Price for such redemption date, plus 0.50%.

Comparable Treasury Issue means the United States Treasury security selected by an Independent Investment Banker as having a maturity comparable to the remaining term of the notes to be redeemed that would be utilized, at the time of selection and in accordance with customary financial practice, in pricing new issues of corporate debt securities of comparable maturity to the remaining term of the notes.

Comparable Treasury Price means, with respect to any redemption date, (1) the average of four Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations for such redemption date, after excluding the highest and lowest of such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, or (2) if we obtain fewer than four such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations, the average of all such Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations.

Independent Investment Banker means any of Deutsche Bank Securities Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Greenwich Capital Markets, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated, and their respective successors, or, if any such firm or their successors, if any, as the case may be, are unwilling or unable to select the Comparable Treasury Issue, an independent investment banking institution of national standing appointed by us.

Make-Whole Price means an amount equal to the greater of:

- (1) 100% of the principal amount of the notes to be redeemed; and
- (2) an amount equal to, as determined by an Independent Investment Banker, (a) the sum of the present values of the remaining scheduled payments of principal and interest on the notes being redeemed from the redemption date to the maturity date, discounted to the date of redemption on a semi-annual basis (assuming a 360-day year consisting of

Table of Contents

twelve 30-day months) at the Adjusted Treasury Rate less (b) accrued and unpaid interest thereon to the date of redemption;

plus, in the case of both (1) and (2), accrued and unpaid interest thereon to the date of redemption.

Reference Treasury Dealer means Deutsche Bank Securities Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Greenwich Capital Markets, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated, and their respective successors (provided, however, that if any such firm or any such successor shall cease to be a primary U.S. government securities dealer in New York City, we shall substitute therefor another dealer).

Reference Treasury Dealer Quotations means, with respect to each Reference Treasury Dealer and any redemption date, the average, as determined by us, of the bid and asked prices for the Comparable Treasury Issue (expressed in each case as a percentage of its principal amount) quoted in writing to us by such Reference Treasury Dealer at 5:00 p.m., New York City time, on the third business day preceding such redemption date.

Repurchase of Notes at the Option of the Holder upon a Change of Control

If a Change of Control Triggering Event occurs, unless we have exercised our option to redeem all notes then outstanding, we will make an offer to each holder of notes to repurchase all or any part (in integral multiples of \$1,000) of that holder s notes at a repurchase price in cash equal to 101% of the aggregate principal amount of notes repurchased plus any accrued and unpaid interest on the notes repurchased to the date of purchase. Within 30 days following any Change of Control Triggering Event or, at our option, prior to any Change of Control, but after the public announcement of the Change of Control, we will mail a notice to each holder, with a copy to the trustee, describing the transaction or transactions that constitute or may constitute the Change of Control Triggering Event and offering to repurchase notes on the payment date specified in the notice, which date will be no earlier than 30 days and no later than 60 days from the date such notice is mailed (the Change of Control Payment Date). The notice shall, if mailed prior to the date of consummation of the Change of Control, state that the offer to purchase is conditioned on the Change of Control Triggering Event occurring on or prior to the payment date specified in the notice. We will comply with the requirements of Rule 14e-1 under the Exchange Act, and any other securities laws and regulations thereunder to the extent those laws and regulations are applicable in connection with the repurchase of the notes as a result of a Change of Control Triggering Event. To the extent that the provisions of any securities laws or regulations conflict with the Change of Control Triggering Event provisions of the notes, we will comply with the applicable securities laws and regulations and will not be deemed to have breached our obligations under the Change of Control Triggering Event provisions of the notes by virtue of such conflict.

On the Change of Control Payment Date, we will, to the extent lawful:

- (1) accept for payment all notes or portions of notes properly tendered pursuant to our offer;
- (2) deposit with the paying agent an amount equal to the aggregate purchase price in respect of all notes or portions of notes properly tendered; and
- (3) deliver or cause to be delivered to the trustee the notes properly accepted, together with an officers certificate stating the aggregate principal amount of notes being purchased by us.

The paying agent will promptly mail to each holder of notes properly tendered the purchase price for the notes, and the trustee will promptly authenticate and mail (or cause to be transferred by book-entry) to each holder a new note equal in principal amount to any

Table of Contents

unpurchased portion of any notes surrendered; provided that each new note will be in a principal amount of \$1,000 or an integral multiple of \$1,000.

We will not be required to make an offer to repurchase the notes upon a Change of Control Triggering Event if a third party makes such an offer in the manner, at the times and otherwise in compliance with the requirements for an offer made by us and such third party purchases all notes properly tendered and not withdrawn under its offer.

The following terms will have the meanings set forth below:

The term Change of Control means the occurrence of any of the following:

- (1) the direct or indirect sale, lease or exchange (other than by way of merger or consolidation), in one transaction or a series of related transactions, of all or substantially all of the assets of us and our subsidiaries taken as a whole to any person (as that term is used in Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act) other than us or one of our subsidiaries; or
- (2) the consummation of any transaction (including, without limitation, any merger or consolidation) the result of which is that any person (as defined above), becomes the beneficial owner, directly or indirectly, of more than 50% of our Voting Stock, measured by voting power rather than number of shares.

The term Change of Control Triggering Event means (a) the occurrence of a Change of Control and (b) during the period beginning on the earlier of (i) the date of the public notice of our intention to effect such Change of Control and (ii) the occurrence of such Change of Control and ending 90 days after the occurrence of such Change of Control, (x) if three Rating Agencies are continuing to provide ratings for the notes on such date, more than one of the Rating Agencies rating the notes at such time shall downgrade, below the rating as of the date of the supplemental indenture establishing the terms of the notes, its respective rating of the notes as a result of such Change of Control, (y) if fewer than three Rating Agencies are continuing to provide ratings for the notes on such date, any of the Rating Agencies rating the notes at such time shall downgrade, below the rating as of the date of the supplemental indenture establishing the terms of the notes, its respective rating of the notes as a result of such Change of Control, or (z) no Rating Agency provides a rating for the notes.

The term Fitch means Fitch Inc.

The term Moody s means Moody s Investor Services Inc.

The term Rating Agency means (1) each of Moody s, S&P and Fitch; and (2) if any of Moody s, S&P or Fitch ceases to rate the notes or fails to make a rating of the notes publicly available for reasons outside of our control, a nationally recognized statistical rating organization within the meaning of Rule 15c3-1(c)(2)(vi)(F) under the Exchange Act, selected by us (as certified by a resolution of our board of directors) as a replacement agency for Moody s, S&P or Fitch, or all, as the case may be.

The term S&P means Standard & Poor s Ratings Services, a division of McGraw-Hill, Inc.

The term Voting Stock of any specified person (as defined above) as of any date means the capital stock of such person that is at the time entitled to vote generally in the election of the board of directors of such person.

S-14

Table of Contents

Additional Notes

We may, without the consent of the holders of the notes, create and issue additional notes of either series ranking equally in all respects with the notes of such series offered hereby. Any such additional notes shall be consolidated and form a single series with, and shall have the same terms as to status, redemption or otherwise as, the notes of such series offered hereby, except for issue date, issue price and, if applicable, first interest payment date. No additional notes of a series may be issued if an event of default under the indenture has occurred and is continuing with respect to the notes of that series.

Sinking Fund

We are not required to make mandatory redemption or sinking fund payments with respect to the notes.

S-15

UNDERWRITING

Subject to the terms and conditions stated in the underwriting agreement dated the date of this prospectus supplement, each underwriter named below has severally agreed to purchase, and we have agreed to sell to that underwriter, the principal amount of the notes of each series set forth opposite the underwriter s name.

Principal Amount
Name
Notes due 2014
Notes due 2017

Deutsche Bank Securities Inc.
Citigroup Global Markets Inc.
Greenwich Capital Markets, Inc.
Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated
Banc of America Securities LLC
BNP Paribas Securities Corp.
Fortis Securities LLC
HVB Capital Markets, Inc.
J. P. Morgan Securities Inc.
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
Incorporated
Natexis Bleichroeder Inc.
SG Americas Securities, LLC
Wachovia Capital Markets, LLC

Total \$

The underwriting agreement provides that the obligations of the several underwriters to purchase the notes are subject to approval of certain legal matters by counsel and to certain other conditions. The underwriters must purchase all the notes if they purchase any of the notes.

The underwriters, for whom Deutsche Bank Securities Inc., Citigroup Global Markets Inc., Greenwich Capital Markets, Inc. and Morgan Stanley & Co. Incorporated are acting as representatives, propose to offer some of the notes directly to the public at the public offering prices set forth on the cover page of this prospectus supplement and some of the notes to certain dealers at the public offering prices less a concession not in excess of % of the principal amount of the notes due 2014 and % of the principal amount of the notes due 2017. The underwriters may allow, and such dealers may reallow, a discount not in excess of % of the principal amount of the notes of each series on sales to certain other dealers. After the initial offering of the notes to the public, the public offering price and such concessions may be changed by the representatives.

The following table shows the underwriting discounts to be paid to the underwriters by us in connection with this offering.

Per Note Total

Notes due 2014 % \$
Notes due 2017 % \$

The notes will constitute new series of securities with no established trading market. We do not intend to list the notes on any national securities exchange. The underwriters have advised us that they currently intend to make a market in the notes. However, they are not

S-16

Table of Contents

obligated to do so and they may discontinue any market-making activities with respect to the notes at any time without notice. Accordingly, we cannot assure you as to the liquidity of or the trading market for the notes.

In connection with the offering, the underwriters may purchase and sell notes in the open market. These transactions may include over-allotment, covering transactions and stabilizing transactions. Over-allotment involves sales of notes in excess of the principal amount of notes to be purchased by the underwriters in this offering, which creates a short position for the underwriters. Covering transactions involve purchases of the notes in the open market after the distribution has been completed in order to cover short positions. Stabilizing transactions consist of certain bids or purchases of notes made for the purpose of preventing or retarding a decline in the market price of the notes while the offering is in progress.

The underwriters may also impose a penalty bid. Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim a selling concession from a syndicate member when the representatives of the underwriters, in covering syndicate short positions or making stabilizing purchases, repurchase notes originally sold by that syndicate member.

Any of these activities may have the effect of preventing or retarding a decline in the market price of the notes. They may also cause the price of the notes to be higher than the price that otherwise would exist in the open market in the absence of these transactions. The underwriters may conduct these transactions in the over-the-counter market or otherwise. If the underwriters commence any of these transactions, they may discontinue them at any time.

Certain of the underwriters have performed commercial and investment banking and advisory services for us from time to time for which they have received customary fees and expenses. The underwriters may, from time to time, engage in transactions with and perform services for us in the ordinary course of their business. In addition, affiliates of certain of the underwriters are lenders under our bank credit facilities.

We have agreed to indemnify the underwriters against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or to contribute to payments that the underwriters may be required to make because of any of those liabilities.

S-17

VALIDITY OF THE NOTES

The validity of the notes offered hereby will be passed upon for us by Bracewell & Giuliani LLP, Houston, Texas, and for the underwriters by Davis Polk & Wardwell, New York, New York.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements and schedule of El Paso Corporation as of December 31, 2006 and for the year then ended appearing in El Paso Corporation s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006, and El Paso Corporation management s assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2006 included therein, have been audited by Ernst & Young LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, as set forth in their reports thereon included therein, and incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus. The report of Ernst & Young LLP on the consolidated financial statements and schedule of El Paso Corporation as of December 31, 2006 and for the year then ended is based in part on the reports of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm. The consolidated financial statements and schedule and management s assessment referred to above are incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus in reliance upon such reports given on the authority of such firms as experts in accounting and auditing.

The consolidated financial statements of El Paso Corporation as of December 31, 2005 and for each of the two years in the period ended December 31, 2005 incorporated in the accompanying prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2006 have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

Information incorporated by reference in the accompanying prospectus regarding the estimated reserves attributable to certain of our natural gas and oil properties was prepared by Ryder Scott Company, L.P., independent petroleum engineers, as stated in their report with respect thereto and is incorporated herein upon the authority of such firm as experts in petroleum engineering.

S-18

PROSPECTUS

EL PASO CORPORATION

DEBT SECURITIES
PREFERRED STOCK
COMMON STOCK
PURCHASE CONTRACTS
WARRANTS
UNITS

We, El Paso Corporation, may offer and sell in one or more offerings:

unsecured debt securities consisting of senior notes and debentures and/or other unsecured evidences of indebtedness in one or more series:

shares of preferred stock, in one or more series, which may be convertible or exchangeable for common stock or debt securities;

shares of common stock;

purchase contracts for the purchase or sale of our common stock, preferred stock, debt securities, warrants or units, or for the purchase or sale of securities of a third party, currencies or commodities;

warrants to purchase our common stock, preferred stock, debt securities, purchase contracts or units, or to purchase or sell securities of a third party, currencies or commodities; and

units consisting of any combination of our common stock, preferred stock, debt securities, purchase contracts or warrants.

We will provide the specific terms of the securities in supplements to this prospectus. You should read this prospectus and the prospectus supplements carefully before you invest in any of our securities. This prospectus may not be used to consummate sales of our securities unless it is accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

Our common stock is listed for trading on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol EP.

We may sell securities to or through underwriters, dealers or agents. For additional information on the method of sale, you should refer to the section entitled Plan of Distribution. The names of any underwriters, dealers or agents involved in the sale of any securities and the specific manner in which they may be offered will be set forth in the prospectus supplement covering the sale of those securities.

Investing in these securities involves certain risks. Please read Cautionary Statement Regarding Forward-Looking Statements on page ii and other information included and incorporated by reference in this prospectus for a discussion of the factors you should carefully consider before deciding to purchase these securities.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of these securities or determined whether this prospectus is truthful or complete. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The date of this prospectus is May 23, 2006.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	ii
CAUTIONARY STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	ii
WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION	iii
INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE	iv
EL PASO CORPORATION	1
USE OF PROCEEDS	1
DESCRIPTION OF THE DEBT SECURITIES	1
DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK	9
DESCRIPTION OF PURCHASE CONTRACTS	12
DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS	12
DESCRIPTION OF UNITS	13
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	13
LEGAL MATTERS	14
<u>EXPERTS</u>	15
i	

ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

The information contained in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. You should rely only on the information provided in or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement, or documents to which we otherwise refer you. We have not authorized anyone else to provide you with different information. We are not making an offer of any securities in any jurisdiction where the offer is not permitted. You should not assume that the information in this prospectus, any prospectus supplement or any document incorporated by reference is accurate as of any date other than the date of the document in which such information is contained or such other date referred to in such document, regardless of the time of any sale or issuance of a security.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement that we have filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC, utilizing a shelf registration process. Under this shelf process, we may sell different types of securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we may offer. Each time we sell securities, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that offering and the securities offered by us in that offering. The prospectus supplement may also add, update or change information in this prospectus. You should read both this prospectus and any prospectus supplement together with additional information described under the heading Where You Can Find More Information.

In this prospectus, references to El Paso, we, us and our mean El Paso Corporation.

CAUTIONARY STATEMENT REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

We have made statements in this document and in documents that we have incorporated by reference into this document that constitute forward-looking statements, as that term is defined in the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements include information concerning possible or assumed future results of operations of El Paso. The words believe, expect, estimate, anticipate and similar expressions will generally identify forward-looking statements. These statements may relate to information or assumptions about:

earnings per share;
capital and other expenditures;
dividends;
financing plans;
capital structure;
liquidity and cash flow;
pending legal proceedings, claims and governmental proceedings, including environmental matters;
future economic and financial performance;
management s plans; and

goals and objectives for future operations.

Forward-looking statements are subject to risks and uncertainties. While we believe the assumptions or bases underlying the forward-looking statements are reasonable and are made in good faith, we caution that assumed facts or bases almost always vary from actual results, and these variances can be material, depending upon the circumstances. We cannot assure you that the statements of expectation or belief contained in the forward-looking statements will result or be achieved or accomplished. Important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from estimates or projections contained in forward-looking statements include, among others, the following:

the risk that earnings may be adversely affected by fluctuating energy commodity prices;

ii

Table of Contents

the risk that rates charged to customers may be reduced by governmental authorities;

the risks associated with the construction of new facilities, including cost overruns, the realization of anticipated future growth in natural gas supplies and our ability to obtain the necessary consents and approvals;

the highly competitive nature of the natural gas transportation, gathering, processing and storage businesses and the oil and gas exploration and production business;

the risk of favorable customer contracts expiring or being renewed on less attractive terms;

the timing, success, and capital allocated to our exploration and development drilling programs, which would affect production levels and reserves;

changes to our estimates of oil and gas reserves;

the risk of financial losses arising out of derivative transactions;

risks incident to the drilling and operation of oil and gas wells;

future drilling, production and development costs, including drilling rig rates and oil field service costs;

the risks associated with our foreign operations and investments;

risks associated with retained liabilities and indemnification obligations in connection with the sale of certain of our businesses and assets:

the costs of environmental liabilities, regulations and litigation;

the impact of operational hazards;

the risks associated with future weather conditions;

the outcome of pending governmental investigations;

the risk that other firms will further expand into markets in which we operate; and

risks associated with our significant debt, interest rates and below investment grade credit ratings.

These factors are more fully described in our 2005 Form 10-K (as defined below), under the heading Risk Factors Cautionary Statement for Purposes of the Safe Harbor Provisions of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995 and are incorporated herein by reference. Other factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from estimates and projections contained in forward-looking statements are described in the other documents that we incorporated by reference into this document.

Accordingly, you should not place undue reliance on forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date of this prospectus, or, in the case of documents incorporated by reference, the date of those documents.

All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to us or any person acting on our behalf are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements contained or referred to in this section. We do not undertake any obligation to release publicly any revisions to these forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances after the date of this prospectus or to reflect the occurrence of unanticipated events, unless the securities laws require us to do so.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

We have filed a registration statement with the SEC under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the Securities Act, that registers the securities offered by this prospectus. The registration statement, including the attached exhibits, contains additional relevant information about us. The rules and regulations of the SEC allow us to omit some information included in the registration statement from this prospectus.

iii

Table of Contents

We file annual, quarterly, and other reports and other information with the SEC under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act. You may read and copy any materials we file with the SEC at the SEC s public reference room at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the public reference room. Our SEC filings are also available to the public through the SEC website at http://www.sec.gov. General information about us, including our annual report on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and current reports on Form 8-K, as well as any amendments and exhibits to those reports, are available free of charge through our website at www.elpaso.com as soon as reasonably practicable after we file them with, or furnish them to, the SEC. Information on our website is not incorporated into this prospectus or our other securities filings and is not a part of this prospectus. You can also inspect reports, proxy statements and other information about us at the offices of The New York Stock Exchange, Inc., located at 20 Broad Street, New York, New York 10005.

INCORPORATION BY REFERENCE

The SEC allows us to incorporate by reference information into this document. This means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to another document filed separately with the SEC. The information incorporated by reference is considered to be part of this prospectus, and information that we file later with the SEC will automatically update and supersede the previously filed information. We incorporate by reference the documents listed below and any future filings made with the SEC under Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14, or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, other than any portions of the respective filings that were furnished, pursuant to Item 2.02 or Item 7.01 of Current Reports on Form 8-K or other applicable SEC rules, rather than filed, until we complete our offerings of the securities:

Annual Report on Form 10-K, for the year ended December 31, 2005 (including the portions of our definitive Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A incorporated therein by reference), which we refer to as our 2005 Form 10-K, as supplemented by Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 12, 2006;

Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, for the quarter ended March 31, 2006;

Current Reports on Form 8-K and Form 8-K/A filed January 4, 2006, January 11, 2006, January 18, 2006, January 31, 2006, February 7, 2006 and February 16, 2006, March 14, 2006, April 18, 2006, May 3, 2006, May 9, 2006, May 12, 2006, May 16, 2006 and May 19, 2006; and

The description of our capital stock contained in our registration statement on Form 8-A filed on April 5, 2001, as amended on Form 8-A/A on August 26, 2003 and March 7, 2006, including any further amendment or report filed for the purpose of updating such descriptions.

Documents incorporated by reference are available to you from us without charge, excluding any exhibits to those documents unless the exhibit is specifically incorporated by reference as an exhibit in this document. You can obtain documents incorporated by reference in this document by requesting them in writing or by telephone from us at the following address:

> El Paso Corporation Office of Investor Relations El Paso Building 1001 Louisiana Street Houston, Texas 77002

Telephone No.: (713) 420-2600

Table of Contents

EL PASO CORPORATION

We are an energy company originally founded in 1928 in El Paso, Texas, with a stated purpose to provide natural gas and related energy products in a safe, efficient and dependable manner. Our long-term business strategy is focused on participating in the energy industry through a rate regulated natural gas transmission business in North America and a large, independent exploration and production business operating both domestically and internationally.

Our principal executive offices are located in the El Paso Building, located at 1001 Louisiana Street, Houston, Texas 77002, and our telephone number at that address is (713) 420-2600.

USE OF PROCEEDS

We will use the net proceeds we receive from the sale of the securities offered by this prospectus for general corporate purposes unless we specify otherwise in an applicable prospectus supplement. We may invest any funds we do not require immediately for general corporate purposes in marketable securities and short-term investments.

DESCRIPTION OF THE DEBT SECURITIES

Any debt securities we offer will be our direct, unsecured general obligations. The debt securities will be our senior debt securities and will be issued under an indenture between us and HSBC Bank USA, National Association (as successor-in-interest to JPMorgan Chase Bank, (formerly The Chase Manhattan Bank)), as indenture trustee.

We have summarized selected provisions of the indenture below. The following description is a summary of the material provisions of the indenture. It does not restate that agreement in its entirety. We urge you to read the indenture because it, and not this description, defines your rights as holders of the debt securities. The indenture between us and HSBC Bank USA, National Association, as trustee, has been incorporated by reference into this prospectus. Please read Where You Can Find More Information.

General

The debt securities will be our direct, unsecured obligations and will rank equally with all of our other senior and unsubordinated debt.

A prospectus supplement and a supplemental indenture relating to any series of debt securities being offered will include specific terms relating to the offered debt securities. These terms will include some or all of the following:

the title and type of the debt securities;

the total principal amount of the debt securities and the currency, if other than U.S. dollars, in which such debt securities are denominated;

the percentage of the principal amount at which the debt securities will be issued and any payments due if the maturity of the debt securities is accelerated;

the dates on which the principal of the debt securities will be payable and the terms on which any such maturity date may be extended;

the interest rate which the debt securities will bear and the interest payment dates for the debt securities;

any provisions relating to the convertibility of exchangability of the debt securities for other debt securities or equity securities;

any optional redemption periods;

1

Table of Contents

any sinking fund or other provisions that would obligate us to repurchase or otherwise redeem some or all of the debt securities;

any changes to or additional events of defaults or covenants;

any special tax implications of the debt securities, including provisions for original issue discount securities, if offered:

restrictions on the declaration of dividends or requiring the maintenance of any asset ratio or the creation or maintenance of reserves; and

any other terms of the debt securities.

The indenture does not limit the amount of debt securities that may be issued. The indenture allows debt securities to be issued up to the principal amount that we may authorize and may be in any currency or currency unit we designate.

Debt securities of a series may be issued in registered, bearer, coupon or global form.

Denominations

The prospectus supplement for each issuance of debt securities will state whether the securities will be issued in registered form of \$1,000 each or multiples of \$1,000 or bearer form of \$5,000 each.

Consolidation, Merger or Sale

The indenture generally permits a consolidation or merger between us and another corporation. It also permit us to sell all or substantially all of our property and assets. If this occurs, the remaining or acquiring corporation will assume all of our responsibilities and liabilities under the indenture, including the payment of all amounts due on the debt securities and performance of the covenants in the indenture. However, we will consolidate or merge with or into any other corporation or sell all or substantially all of our assets only according to the terms and conditions of the indenture. The remaining or acquiring corporation will be substituted for us in the indenture with the same effect as if it had been an original party to the indenture. After that the successor corporation may exercise our rights and powers under the indenture, in our name or in its own name. Any act or proceeding required or permitted to be done by our board or any of our officers may be done by the board or officers of the successor corporation. If we sell all or substantially all of our assets, we will be released from all our liabilities and obligations under the indenture and under the debt securities.

Modification of Indenture

Under the indenture our rights and obligations and the rights of the holders may be modified with the consent of the holders of a majority in aggregate principal amount of the outstanding debt securities of each series affected by the modification. No modification of the principal or interest payment terms, and no modification reducing the percentage required for modifications, is effective against any holder without its consent.

Events of Default

Event of default when used in the indenture, will mean any of the following:

failure to pay the principal of or any premium on any debt security when due;

failure to pay interest on any debt security for 30 days;

failure to perform any other covenant in the indenture that continues for 60 days after being given written notice;

2

Table of Contents

certain events in our bankruptcy, insolvency or reorganization; or

any other event of default included in any supplemental indenture.

An event of default for a particular series of debt securities does not necessarily constitute an event of default for any other series of debt securities issued under the indenture. The trustee may withhold notice to the holders of debt securities of any default, except in the payment of principal or interest, if it considers such withholding of notice to be in the best interests of the holders.

If an event of default for any series of debt securities occurs and continues, the trustee or the holders of at least 25% in aggregate principal amount of the debt securities of the series may declare the entire principal of all the debt securities of that series to be due and payable immediately. If this happens, subject to certain conditions, the holders of a majority of the aggregate principal amount of the debt securities of that series can void the declaration.

Other than its duties in case of a default, the trustee is not obligated to exercise any of its rights or powers under the indenture at the request, order or direction of any holders, unless the holders offer the trustee reasonable indemnity. If they provide this reasonable indemnification, the holders of a majority in principal amount of any series of debt securities may direct the time, method and place of conducting any proceeding or any remedy available to the trustee, or exercising any power conferred upon the trustee, for any series of debt securities.

Covenants

General

Under the indenture, we will:

pay the principal of, and interest and any premium on, the debt securities when due;

maintain a place of payment;

deliver a report to the trustee at the end of each fiscal year reviewing our obligations under the indenture; and

deposit sufficient funds with any paying agent on or before the due date for any principal, interest or premium.

The indenture provides that we will not, nor will we permit any restricted subsidiary to, create, assume, incur or suffer to exist any lien upon any principal property, whether owned or leased on the date of the indenture or thereafter acquired, to secure any of our debt or any other person (other than the senior debt securities issued under the indenture), without causing all of the senior debt securities outstanding under the indenture to be secured equally and ratably with, or prior to, the new debt so long the new debt is so secured. This restriction does not prohibit us from creating the following:

- (i) any lien upon any of our property or assets or any restricted subsidiary in existence on the date of the indenture or created pursuant to an after-acquired property clause or similar term in existence on the date of the indenture or any mortgage, pledge agreement, security agreement or other similar instrument in existence on the date of the indenture;
- (ii) any lien upon any property or assets created at the time of acquisition of such property or assets by or any of our restricted subsidiaries or within one year after such time to secure all or a portion of the purchase price for such property or assets or debt incurred to finance such purchase price, whether such debt was incurred prior to, at the time

of or within one year of such acquisition;

(iii) any lien upon any property or assets existing on the property at the time of the acquisition of the property by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries (whether or not the obligations secured are assumed by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries);

3

Table of Contents

- (iv) any lien upon any property or assets of a person existing on the property at the time that person becomes a restricted subsidiary by acquisition, merger or otherwise;
- (v) the assumption by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries of obligations secured by any lien existing at the time of the acquisition by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries of the property or assets subject to such lien or at the time of the acquisition of the person which owns that property or assets;
- (vi) any lien on property to secure all or part of the cost of construction or improvements on the property or to secure debt incurred prior to, at the time of, or within one year after completion of such construction or making of such improvements, to provide funds for any such purpose;
- (vii) any lien on any oil, gas, mineral and processing and other plant properties to secure the payment of costs, expenses or liabilities incurred under any lease or grant or operating or other similar agreement in connection with or incident to the exploration, development, maintenance or operation of such properties;
- (viii) any lien arising from or in connection with a conveyance by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries of any production payment with respect to oil, gas, natural gas, carbon dioxide, sulphur, helium, coal, metals, minerals, steam, timber or other natural resources;
- (ix) any lien in favor of us or any of our restricted subsidiaries;
- (x) any lien created or assumed by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries in connection with the issuance of debt the interest on which is excludable from gross income of the holder of such debt pursuant to the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, or any successor statute, for the purpose of financing, in whole or in part, the acquisition or construction of property or assets to be used by us or any of our subsidiaries;
- (xi) any lien upon property or assets of any foreign restricted subsidiary to secure debt of that foreign restricted subsidiary;
- (xii) permitted liens (as defined below);
- (xiii) any lien upon any additions, improvements, replacements, repairs, fixtures, appurtenances or component parts thereof attaching to or required to be attached to property or assets pursuant to the terms of any mortgage, pledge agreement, security agreement or other similar instrument, creating a lien upon such property or assets permitted by clauses (i) through (xii), inclusive, above; or
- (xiv) any extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement (or successive extensions, renewals, refinancing, refundings or replacements) of any lien, in whole or in part, that is referred to in clauses (i) through (xiii), inclusive, above, or of any debt secured thereby; provided, however, that the principal amount of debt secured shall not exceed the greater of the principal amount of debt so secured at the time of such extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement and the original principal amount of debt so secured (plus in each case the aggregate amount of premiums, other payments, costs and expenses required to be paid or incurred in connection with such extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement); provided further, however, that such extension, renewal, refinancing, refunding or replacement shall be limited to all or a part of the property (including improvements, alterations and repairs on such property) subject to the encumbrance so extended, renewed, refinanced, refunded or replaced (plus improvements, alterations and repairs on such property).

Notwithstanding the foregoing, under the indenture, we may, and may permit any restricted subsidiary to, create, assume, incur, or suffer to exist any lien upon any principal property to secure our debt or any person (other than the

senior debt securities) that is not excepted by clauses (i) through (xiv) above without securing the senior debt securities issued under the indenture, provided that the aggregate principal amount of all debt then outstanding secured by such lien and all similar liens, together with all net sale proceeds from sale-leaseback transactions (excluding sale-leaseback transactions permitted by clauses (i) through (iv), inclusive, of the first paragraph of the restriction on sale-leasebacks covenant described below) does not exceed 15% of consolidated net tangible assets.

4

Table of Contents

The indenture also provides that we will not, nor will we permit any restricted subsidiary to, engage in a sale-leaseback transaction, unless: (i) such sale-leaseback transaction occurs within one year from the date of acquisition of the principal property subject thereto or the date of the completion of construction or commencement of full operations on such principal property, whichever is later; (ii) the sale-leaseback transaction involves a lease for a period, including renewals, of not more than three years; (iii) we or any of our restricted subsidiaries would be entitled to incur debt secured by a lien on the principal property subject thereto in a principal amount equal to or exceeding the net sale proceeds from such sale-leaseback transaction without securing the senior debt securities; or (iv) we or any of our restricted subsidiaries, within a one-year period after such sale-leaseback transaction, applies or causes to be applied an amount not less than the net sale proceeds from such sale-leaseback transaction to (A) the repayment, redemption or retirement of funded debt of us or any such restricted subsidiary, or (B) investment in another principal property.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, under the indenture we may, and may permit any restricted subsidiary to, effect any sale-leaseback transaction that is not excepted by clauses (i) through (iv), inclusive, of the above paragraph, provided that the net sale proceeds from such sale-leaseback transaction, together with the aggregate principal amount of outstanding debt (other than the senior debt securities) secured by liens upon principal properties not excepted by clauses (i) through (xiv), inclusive, of the first paragraph of the limitation on liens covenant described above, do not exceed 15% of the consolidated net tangible assets.

Definitions

The following are definitions of some terms used in the above covenant descriptions:

Consolidated net tangible assets means, at any date of determination, the total amount of assets after deducting (i) all current liabilities (excluding (A) any current liabilities that by their terms are extendable or renewable at the option of the obligor thereon to a time more than 12 months after the time as of which the amount thereof is being computed, and (B) current maturities of long-term debt), and (ii) the value (net of any applicable reserves) of all goodwill, trade names, trademarks, patents and other like intangible assets, all as set forth on our consolidated balance sheet and our consolidated subsidiaries for our most recently completed fiscal quarter, prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles.

Debt means any obligation created or assumed by any person to repay money borrowed and any purchase money obligation created or assumed by such person.

Funded debt means all debt maturing one year or more from the date of the creation thereof, all debt directly or indirectly renewable or extendible, at the option of the debtor, by its terms or by the terms of any instrument or agreement relating thereto, to a date one year or more from the date of the creation thereof, and all debt under a revolving credit or similar agreement obligating the lender or lenders to extend credit over a period of one year or more.

Lien means any mortgage, pledge, security interest, charge, lien or other encumbrance of any kind, whether or not filed, recorded or perfected under applicable law.

Permitted liens means (i) liens upon rights-of-way for pipeline purposes; (ii) any governmental lien, mechanics, materialmen s, carriers or similar lien incurred in the ordinary course of business which is not yet due or which is being contested in good faith by appropriate proceedings and any undetermined lien which is incidental to construction; (iii) the right reserved to, or vested in, any municipality or public authority by the terms of any right, power, franchise, grant, license, permit or by any provision of law, to purchase or recapture or to designate a purchaser of, any property; (iv) liens of taxes and assessments which are (a) for the then current year, (b) not at the time delinquent, or

(c) delinquent but the validity of which is being contested at the time by us or any subsidiary in good faith; (v) liens of, or to secure performance of, leases; (vi) any lien upon, or deposits of, any assets in favor of any surety company or clerk of court for the purpose of obtaining indemnity or stay of judicial proceedings; (vii) any lien upon property or assets acquired or sold by us or any restricted subsidiary resulting from the exercise of any rights arising out of defaults on receivables; (viii) any lien incurred in the ordinary course of business in

5

Table of Contents

connection with workmen s compensation, unemployment insurance, temporary disability, social security, retiree health or similar laws or regulations or to secure obligations imposed by statute or governmental regulations; (ix) any lien upon any property or assets in accordance with customary banking practice to secure any debt incurred by us or any restricted subsidiary in connection with the exporting of goods to, or between, or the marketing of goods in, or the importing of goods from, foreign countries; or (x) any lien in favor of the U.S. or any state thereof, or any other country, or any political subdivision of any of the foregoing, to secure partial, progress, advance, or other payments pursuant to any contract or statute, or any lien securing industrial development, pollution control, or similar revenue bonds.

Person means any individual, corporation, partnership, joint venture, limited liability company, association, joint-stock company, trust, other entity, unincorporated organization, or government or any agency or political subdivision thereof.

Principal property means (a) any pipeline assets owned by us or by any of our subsidiaries, including any related facilities employed in the transportation, distribution or marketing of natural gas, that are located in the U.S. or Canada, and (b) any processing or manufacturing plant owned or leased by us or any of our subsidiaries that is located within the U.S. or Canada, except, in the case of either clause (a) or (b), any such assets or plant which, in the opinion our board of directors, is not material in relation to our activities and our subsidiaries as a whole.

Restricted subsidiary means any of our subsidiaries owning or leasing any principal property.

Sale-leaseback transaction means the sale or transfer by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries of any principal property to a person (other than us or a subsidiary) and the taking back by us or any of our restricted subsidiaries, as the case may be, of a lease of such principal property.

Payment and Transfer

Unless we specify otherwise in a prospectus supplement, we will pay principal, interest and any premium on the debt securities, and they may be surrendered for payment or transferred, at the offices of the trustee. We will make payment on registered securities by check mailed to the persons in whose names the debt securities are registered or by transfer to an account maintained by the registered holder on days specified in the indenture or any prospectus supplement. If we make debt securities payments in other forms, we will specify the form and place in a prospectus supplement.

We will maintain a corporate trust office of the trustee or another office or agency for the purpose of transferring or exchanging fully registered securities, without the payment of any service charge except for any tax or governmental charge.

Global Securities

We may issue one or more series of the debt securities as permanent global debt securities deposited with a depositary. Unless otherwise indicated in the prospectus supplement, the following is a summary of the depository arrangements applicable to debt securities issued in permanent global form and for which The Depository Trust Company (*DTC*) acts as depositary.

Each global debt security will be deposited with, or on behalf of, DTC, as depositary, and registered in the name of Cede & Co., as DTC s partnership nominee, or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. One fully-registered global security will be issued with respect to each \$500 million of principal amount, and an additional certificate will be issued with respect to any remaining principal amount of debt securities. Except under the limited circumstances described below, global debt securities are not exchangeable for definitive certificated debt

securities.

DTC has advised us that DTC is a limited-purpose trust company organized under the New York Banking Law, a banking organization within the meaning of the New York Banking Law, a member of the Federal Reserve System, a clearing corporation within the meaning of the New York Uniform Commercial Code, and a clearing agency registered pursuant to the provisions of Section 17A of the Exchange Act. DTC holds

6

Table of Contents

securities that its participants deposit with DTC. DTC also facilitates the post-trade settlement among direct participants of sales and other securities transactions in deposited securities, through electronic computerized book-entry transfers and pledges between direct participants accounts, thereby eliminating the need for physical movement of securities certificates. Direct participants include both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies, clearing corporations and certain other organizations. DTC is a wholly owned subsidiary of The Depository Trust & Clearing Corporation (DTCC). DTCC, in turn, is owned by a number of DTC participants and members of the National Securities Clearing Corporation, Fixed Income Clearing Corporation and Emerging Markets Clearing Corporation (NSCC, FICC, and EMCC, also subsidiaries of DTCC), as well as by the New York Stock Exchange, Inc., the American Stock Exchange LLC and the National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. Access to DTC s system is also available to others, such as both U.S. and non-U.S. securities brokers and dealers, banks, trust companies and clearing corporations that clear through or maintain a custodial relationship with a direct participant, either directly or indirectly. The rules applicable to DTC and its participants are on file with the SEC. More information about DTC can be found at www.dtc.org.

Purchases of debt securities under the DTC system must be made by or through direct participants, which will receive a credit for the debt securities on DTC s records. The ownership interest of each actual purchaser of each debt security will be recorded on the direct and indirect participants records. Beneficial owners will not receive written confirmation from DTC of their purchase, but beneficial owners are expected to receive written confirmations providing details of the transaction, as well as periodic statements of their holdings, from the participants through which the beneficial owners entered the transaction. Transfers of ownership interests in the debt securities are to be accomplished by entries made on the books of the participants acting on behalf of the beneficial owners. Beneficial owners will not receive certificates representing their ownership interests in debt securities, except in the event that use of the book-entry system for the debt securities is discontinued. The laws of some jurisdictions require that certain purchasers of securities take physical delivery of such securities in definitive form. Such laws may impair the ability to transfer beneficial interests in a global debt security.

To facilitate subsequent transfers, all debt securities deposited by direct participants with DTC are registered in the name of DTC s partnership nominee, Cede & Co, or such other name as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. The deposit of debt securities with DTC and their registration in the name of Cede & Co., or such other DTC nominee will not change the beneficial ownership of the debt securities. DTC has no knowledge of the actual beneficial owners of the debt securities; DTC s records reflect only the identity of the direct participants to whose accounts the debt securities are credited, which may or may not be the beneficial owners. The direct and indirect participants will remain responsible for keeping account of their holdings on behalf of their customers.

Delivery of notices and other communications by DTC to direct participants, by direct participants to indirect participants, and by direct participants and indirect participants to beneficial owners will be governed by arrangements among them, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time.

Redemption notices shall be sent to DTC. If less than all of the debt securities within an issue are being redeemed, DTC s practice is to determine by lot the amount of the interest of each direct participant in such issue to be redeemed.

Neither DTC nor Cede & Co (nor any other DTC nominee) will consent or vote with respect to debt securities unless authorized by a direct participant in accordance with DTC s procedures. Under its usual procedures, DTC mails an omnibus proxy to El Paso as soon as possible after the record date. The omnibus proxy assigns Cede & Co. s consenting or voting rights to those direct participants to whose accounts the debt securities are credited on the record date (identified in a listing attached to the omnibus proxy).

Principal and interest payments, if any, on the debt securities will be made to Cede & Co., or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC. DTC has told us that its practice is to credit direct

participants accounts upon DTC s receipt of funds and corresponding detail information from El Paso or the trustee, on the applicable payable date in accordance with their respective holdings shown on

7

Table of Contents

DTC s records. Payments by participants to beneficial owners will be governed by standing instructions and customary practices, as is the case with securities held for the accounts of customers in bearer form or registered in street name, and will be the responsibility of that participant and not of DTC, the trustee or El Paso, subject to any statutory or regulatory requirements as may be in effect from time to time. Payment of principal and interest to Cede & Co. (or such other nominee as may be requested by an authorized representative of DTC) is the responsibility of El Paso or the trustee. Disbursement of payments from Cede & Co. to direct participants is DTC s responsibility. Disbursement of payments to beneficial owners is the responsibility of direct and indirect participants.

A beneficial owner must give notice through a participant to a tender agent to elect to have its debt securities purchased or tendered. The beneficial owner must deliver debt securities by causing the direct participants to transfer the participant s interest in the debt securities, on DTC s records, to a tender agent. The requirement for physical delivery of debt securities in connection with an optional tender or a mandatory purchase is satisfied when the ownership rights in the debt securities are transferred by direct participants on DTC s records and followed by a book-entry credit of tendered debt securities to the tender agent s account.

Neither we, any trustee nor any of our respective agents, will be responsible for any aspect of the records of DTC, any nominee or any participant relating to, or payments made on account of, beneficial interests in a permanent global debt security or for maintaining, supervising or reviewing any of the records of DTC, any nominee or any participant relating to such beneficial interests.

DTC may discontinue providing its services as securities depositary at any time by giving reasonable notice to us or the Trustee, as agent. Under such circumstances, we would attempt to obtain a successor securities depositary. If we were unable to obtain a successor depositary, we would issue debt securities in definitive form.

El Paso may decide to discontinue use of the system of book-entry transfers through DTC (or a successor securities depository). In that event, we would issue debt securities in definitive form.

The information in this section concerning DTC and DTC s book entry system has been obtained from sources that we believe to be reliable, but we take no responsibility for the accuracy of such information.

Defeasance

We will be discharged from our obligations on the debt securities of any series at any time if we deposit with the trustee sufficient cash or government securities to pay the principal, interest, any premium and any other sums due to the stated maturity date or a redemption date of the debt securities of the series. If this happens, the holders of the debt securities of the series will not be entitled to the benefits of the indenture except for registration of transfer and exchange of debt securities and replacement of lost, stolen or mutilated debt securities.

Under U.S. federal income tax laws as of the date of this prospectus, a discharge may be treated as an exchange of the related debt securities. Each holder might be required to recognize gain or loss equal to the difference between the holder s cost or other tax basis for the debt securities and the value of the holder s interest in the trust. Holders might be required to include as income a different amount than would be includable without the discharge. Prospective investors should seek tax advice to determine their particular consequences of a discharge, including the applicability and effect of tax laws other than the U.S. federal income tax laws.

Governing Law

The indenture and the debt securities will be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of New York.

Table of Contents

Notices

Notices to holders of debt securities will be given by mail to the addresses of such holders as they appear in the security register.

DESCRIPTION OF CAPITAL STOCK

The statements under this caption are brief summaries and are subject to, and are qualified in their entirety by reference to, the more complete descriptions contained in (1) our Second Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation, which includes the Certificate of Designations relating to our convertible perpetual preferred stock (the *charter*), copies of which are available upon request to El Paso, and (2) the certificate of designation relating to each series of preferred stock, which will be filed with the SEC in connection with an offering of such series of preferred stock. Please read Where You Can Find More Information.

General

We are currently authorized by our charter to issue up to 1,500,000,000 shares of common stock and up to 50,000,000 shares of preferred stock. As of May 3, 2006, there were 660,021,504 shares of common stock and 750,000 shares of 4.99% Convertible Perpetual Preferred Stock issued and outstanding.

Common Stock

We are currently authorized by our charter to issue up to 1,500,000,000 shares of common stock. The holders of common stock are entitled to one vote for each share held of record on all matters submitted to a vote of stockholders. Holders of common stock do not have the right to cumulate votes in the election of directors. Subject to preferences that may be applicable to any outstanding preferred stock, holders of common stock are entitled to receive ratably dividends which are declared by our board of directors out of funds legally available for such a purpose. In the event of our liquidation, dissolution, or winding up, holders of common stock are entitled to share ratably in all assets remaining after payment of liabilities and liquidation preference of any outstanding preferred stock. Holders of common stock have no preemptive rights and have no rights to convert their common stock into any other securities. The common stock is not redeemable. All of the outstanding shares of common stock are fully paid and nonassessable upon issuance against full payment of the purchase price.

Preferred Stock

Our board of directors, without any further action by our stockholders, is authorized to issue up to 50,000,000 shares of preferred stock and to divide the preferred stock into one or more series. The Board will fix by resolution or resolutions any of the designations, powers, preferences and rights, and the qualifications, limitations, or restrictions of the shares of each such series, including, but not limited to, dividend rates, conversion rights, voting rights, terms of redemption and liquidation preferences, and the number of shares constituting each such series. The issuance of preferred stock may have the effect of delaying, deterring or preventing a change in control of El Paso. Preferred stock, upon issuance against full payment of the purchase price therefor, will be fully paid and nonassessable. The specific terms of a particular series of preferred stock will be described in the certificate of designation relating to that series. The description of preferred stock set forth below does not purport to be complete and is qualified in its entirety by reference to the certificate of designation relating to the particular series of preferred stock.

The designations, powers, preferences and rights, and the qualifications, limitations, or restrictions of preferred stock of each series will be fixed by the certificate of designation relating to such series. The certificate of designation relating to each series will specify the terms of the preferred stock as follows:

the number of shares to constitute each series and the distinctive designation of the shares;

9

Table of Contents

the annual dividend rate, if any, on shares of each series, whether such rate is fixed or variable or both, the date or dates from which dividends will begin to accrue or accumulate and whether dividends will be cumulative;

the purchase price and terms and conditions of the shares of each series, including the time during which shares of each series may be redeemed and any accumulated dividends that the holders of shares of each series shall be entitled to receive upon the redemption of the shares;

the liquidation preference, if any, and any accumulated dividends thereon, that the holders of shares of each series shall be entitled to receive upon the liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the affairs of El Paso;

whether or not the shares of each series will be subject to operation of a retirement or sinking fund, and, if so, the extent and manner in which any such fund shall be applied to the purchase or redemption of the shares of such series for retirement or for other corporate purposes and the terms and provisions relating to the operation of such fund;

the terms and conditions, if any, on which the shares of each series shall be convertible into, or exchangeable for, debt securities, shares of any other class or classes of our capital stock, or any series of any other class or classes, or of any other series of the same class, including the price or prices or the rate or rates of conversion or exchange and the method, if any, of adjusting the same;

the voting rights, if any, on the shares of each series; and

any or all other preferences and relative, participating, operational, or other special rights, qualifications, limitations, or restrictions on each series.

As of the date of this prospectus, 750,000 shares of 4.99% convertible perpetual preferred stock are outstanding. A summary description of the 4.99% Convertible Perpetual Preferred Stock is set forth below. You should refer to the full text of the certificate of designation for a more complete description.

Convertible Perpetual Preferred Stock

In April 2005, we issued \$750 million of convertible perpetual preferred stock. Cash dividends on the preferred stock are paid quarterly at the rate of 4.99% per year. The terms of our preferred stock prohibit the payment of dividends on our common stock unless we have paid or set apart for payment all accumulated and unpaid dividends on such preferred stock for all preceding dividend periods.

Each share of the preferred stock is convertible at the holder s option, at any time, subject to adjustment, into 76.7754 shares of our common stock under certain conditions. This conversion rate represents an equivalent conversion price of approximately \$13.03 per share. The conversion rate is subject to adjustment based on certain events which include, but are not limited to, fundamental changes in our business such as mergers or business combinations, as well as distributions of our common stock or adjustments to the current rate of dividends on our common stock. We will be able to cause the preferred stock to be converted into common stock after five years if our common stock is trading at a premium of 130% to the conversion price.

The amount payable on shares of convertible perpetual preferred stock in the event of a liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the affairs of El Paso is \$1,000 per share, together with accrued and unpaid dividends to the date of payment. These dividend and liquidation rights are senior to the dividend and liquidation rights of the El Paso common stock.

Certain Anti-Takeover Matters

General

Our charter and by-laws contain the following additional provisions, some of which are intended to enhance the likelihood of continuity and stability in the composition of our board of directors and in the policies formulated by our board of directors. In addition, some provisions of the Delaware General Corporation Law, if applicable to us, may hinder or delay an attempted takeover without prior approval of our

10

Table of Contents

board of directors. Provisions of the Delaware General Corporation Law, or the DGCL, and of our charter and by-laws could discourage attempts to acquire us or remove incumbent management even if some or a majority of our stockholders believe this action is in their best interest. These provisions could, therefore, prevent stockholders from receiving a premium over the market price for the shares of common stock they hold.

Call of Special Meetings

Our by-laws provide that special meetings of our stockholders may be called only by a majority of the board of directors, the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer or the President and not the stockholders.

No Cumulative Voting

The DGCL provides that stockholders are not entitled to the right to cumulate votes in the election of directors unless our charter provides otherwise. Our charter does not expressly provide for cumulative voting. Under cumulative voting, a majority stockholder holding a sufficient percentage of a class of shares may be able to ensure the election of one or more directors.

Advanced Notice Requirements for Stockholder Proposals and Director Nominations

Our by-laws provide that stockholders seeking to bring business before or to nominate candidates for election as directors at an annual meeting of stockholders must provide timely notice of their proposal in writing to the corporate secretary. To be timely, a stockholder s notice must be received by our corporate secretary at our principal executive offices not earlier than 120 days nor later than 90 days prior to the first anniversary of the preceding year s annual meeting. If, however, the date of the annual meeting is more than 30 days before or more than 60 days after such anniversary date, notice by the stockholder in order to be timely must be received by the secretary not earlier than 120 days prior to such annual meeting and not later than 90 days prior to such annual meeting, or if later, the 10th day following the day on which public announcement of the date of such meeting is first made. Our by-laws also specify requirements as to the form and content of a stockholder s notice. These provisions may preclude stockholders from bringing matters before an annual meeting of stockholders or from making nominations for directors at an annual meeting of stockholders or may discourage or defer a potential acquirer from conducting a solicitation of proxies to elect its own slate of directors or otherwise attempting to obtain control of us.

No Stockholder Action by Written Consent

Our charter prohibits the taking of any action by written stockholder consent in lieu of a meeting.

Section 203 of the DGCL

We are a Delaware corporation subject to Section 203 of the DGCL. Generally, Section 203 prohibits a publicly held Delaware corporation from engaging in a business combination with an interested stockholder for a period of three years after the date of the transaction in which the person became an interested stockholder, unless (1) prior to such date, either the business combination or such transaction which resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder is approved by the board of directors of the corporation, (2) upon consummation of the transaction which resulted in the stockholder becoming an interested stockholder, the interested stockholder owns at least 85% of the outstanding voting stock, or (3) on or after such date, the business combination is approved by the board of directors of the corporation and by the affirmative vote at least 662/3% of the outstanding voting stock that is not owned by the interested stockholder. A business combination includes merger, asset sales and other transactions resulting in a financial benefit to the interested stockholder. An interested stockholder is a person who, together with affiliates and associates, owns, or, within three years, did own, 15% or more of the corporation s outstanding voting stock.

Table of Contents

Transfer Agent and Registrar

Computershare Trust Company, N.A. is the transfer agent and registrar for our common stock and our 4.99% convertible perpetual preferred stock.

DESCRIPTION OF PURCHASE CONTRACTS

We may issue purchase contracts for the purchase or sale of:

debt or equity securities issued by us or securities of third parties, a basket of such securities, an index or indices of such securities or any combination of the above as specified in the applicable prospectus supplement;

currencies; or

commodities.

Each purchase contract will entitle the holder thereof to purchase or sell, and obligate us to sell or purchase, on specified dates, such securities, currencies or commodities at a specified purchase price, which may be based on a formula, all as set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. We may, however, satisfy our obligations, if any, with respect to any purchase contract by delivering the cash value of such purchase contract or the cash value of the property otherwise deliverable or, in the case of purchase contracts on underlying currencies, by delivering the underlying currencies, as set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. The applicable prospectus supplement will also specify the methods by which the holders may purchase or sell such securities, currencies or commodities and any acceleration, cancellation or termination provisions or other provisions relating to the settlement of a purchase contract.

The purchase contracts may require us to make periodic payments to the holders thereof or vice versa, which payments may be deferred to the extent set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement, and those payments may be unsecured or prefunded on some basis. The purchase contracts may require the holders thereof to secure their obligations in a specified manner to be described in the applicable prospectus supplement. Alternatively, purchase contracts may require holders to satisfy their obligations thereunder when the purchase contracts are issued. Our obligation to settle such pre-paid purchase contracts on the relevant settlement date may constitute indebtedness. Accordingly, pre-paid purchase contracts will be issued under the indenture.

DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS

We may issue warrants to purchase debt or equity securities or securities of third parties or other rights, including rights to receive payment in cash or securities based on the value, rate or price of one or more specified commodities, currencies, securities or indices, or any combination of the foregoing. Warrants may be issued independently or together with any other securities and may be attached to, or separate from, such securities. Each series of warrants will be issued under a separate warrant agreement to be entered into between us and a warrant agent. The terms of any warrants to be issued and a description of the material provisions of the applicable warrant agreement will be set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement.

The applicable prospectus supplement will describe the following terms of any warrants in respect of which this prospectus is being delivered:

the title of such warrants;

the aggregate number of such warrants;

the price or prices at which such warrants will be issued;

the currency or currencies, in which the price of such warrants will be payable;

12

Table of Contents

the securities or other rights, including rights to receive payment in cash or securities based on the value, rate or price of one or more specified commodities, currencies, securities or indices, or any combination of the foregoing, purchasable upon exercise of such warrants;

the price at which and the currency or currencies in which the securities or other rights purchasable upon exercise of such warrants may be purchased;

the date on which the right to exercise such warrants shall commence and the date on which such right shall expire;

if applicable, the minimum or maximum amount of such warrants which may be exercised at any one time;

if applicable, the designation and terms of the securities with which such warrants are issued and the number of such warrants issued with each such security;

if applicable, the date on and after which such warrants and the related securities will be separately transferable;

information with respect to book-entry procedures, if any;

if applicable, a discussion of any material United States Federal income tax considerations; and

any other terms of such warrants, including terms, procedures and limitations relating to the exchange and exercise of such warrants.

DESCRIPTION OF UNITS

As specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, we may issue units consisting of one or more purchase contracts, warrants, debt securities, shares of preferred stock, shares of common stock or any combination of such securities. The applicable prospectus supplement will describe:

the terms of the units and of any of the purchase contracts, warrants, debt securities, preferred stock and common stock comprising the units, including whether and under what circumstances the securities comprising the units may be traded separately;

a description of the terms of any unit agreement governing the units; and

a description of the provisions for the payment, settlement, transfer or exchange of the units.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We may sell our securities through agents, underwriters or dealers, or directly to purchasers.

We may designate agents to solicit offers to purchase our securities.

We will name any agent involved in offering or selling our securities, and any commissions that we will pay to the agent, in our prospectus supplement.

Unless we indicate otherwise in our prospectus supplement, our agents will act on a best efforts basis for the period of their appointment.

Our agents may be deemed to be underwriters under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, of any of our securities that they offer or sell.

We may use one or more underwriters in the offer or sale of our securities.

If we use an underwriter, we will execute an underwriting agreement with the underwriter(s) at the time that we reach an agreement for the sale of our securities.

13

Table of Contents

We will include the names of the managing underwriter(s), as well as any other underwriters, and the terms of the transaction, including the compensation the underwriters and dealers will receive, in our prospectus supplement.

The underwriters will use our prospectus supplement to sell our securities.

We may use a dealer to sell our securities.

If we use a dealer, we, as principal, will sell our securities to the dealer.

The dealer will then sell our securities to the public at varying prices that the dealer will determine at the time it sells our securities.

We will include the name of the dealer and the terms of our transactions with the dealer in our prospectus supplement.

We may directly solicit offers to purchase our securities, and we may directly sell our securities to institutional or other investors. We will describe the terms of our direct sales in our prospectus supplement.

We may indemnify agents, underwriters, and dealers against certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. Our agents, underwriters, and dealers, or their affiliates, may be customers of, engage in transactions with or perform services for us, in the ordinary course of business.

We may authorize our agents and underwriters to solicit offers by certain institutions to purchase our securities at the public offering price under delayed delivery contracts.

If we use delayed delivery contracts, we will disclose that we are using them in the prospectus supplement and will tell you when we will demand payment and delivery of the securities under the delayed delivery contracts.

These delayed delivery contracts will be subject only to the conditions that we set forth in the prospectus supplement.

We will indicate in our prospectus supplement the commission that underwriters and agents soliciting purchases of our securities under delayed delivery contracts will be entitled to receive.

Underwriters, dealers and agents may engage in transactions with, or perform services for, or be customers of, El Paso in the ordinary course of business.

One or more firms, referred to as remarketing firms, may also offer or sell the securities, if the prospectus supplement so indicates, in connection with a remarketing arrangement upon their purchase. Remarketing firms will act as principals for their own accounts or as agents for us. These remarketing firms will offer or sell the securities in accordance with a redemption or repayment pursuant to the terms of the securities. The prospectus supplement will identify any remarketing firm and the terms of its agreement, if any, with us and will describe the remarketing firm s compensation. Remarking firms may be deemed to be underwriters in connection with the securities they remarket. Remarketing firms may be entitled under agreements that may be entered into with us to indemnification by us against certain civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and may be customers of, engage in transactions with or perform services for us in the ordinary course of business.

Other than common stock, all securities offered will be a new issue of securities with no established trading market. The securities may or may not be listed on a national securities exchange or a foreign securities exchange, except for the common stock which is currently listed and traded on the NYSE. Any common stock sold by this prospectus will be listed for trading on the NYSE subject to official notice of issuance. We cannot give you any assurance as to the liquidity of or the trading markets for any securities.

LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the common stock, preferred stock, senior debt securities, purchase contracts, warrants and units will be passed upon for El Paso by Andrews Kurth LLP, Houston, Texas. If the securities are being

14

Table of Contents

distributed in an underwritten offering, the validity of the securities will be passed upon for the underwriters by counsel identified in the related prospectus supplement.

EXPERTS

The consolidated financial statements of El Paso Corporation and management s assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting (which is included in Management s Annual Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting) incorporated in this prospectus by reference to the Current Report on Form 8-K dated May 12, 2006 have been so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

The consolidated financial statements of Midland Cogeneration Venture Limited Partnership incorporated in this prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K of El Paso for the year ended December 31, 2005 have been so incorporated in reliance on the reports of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

Information incorporated by reference in this prospectus regarding the estimated reserves attributable to certain of our natural gas and oil properties was prepared by Ryder Scott Company, L.P., independent petroleum engineers, as stated in their report with respect thereto and is incorporated herein upon the authority of such firm as experts in petroleum engineering.

15

Table of Contents

El Paso Corporation

\$1,275,000,000

% Senior Notes due 2014

% Senior Notes due 2017

Joint Book-Running Managers

Deutsche Bank Securities Citi Morgan Stanley RBS Greenwich Capital

Co-Managers

Banc of America Securities LLC
BNP PARIBAS
Fortis Securities LLC
HVB Capital Markets
JPMorgan
Merrill Lynch & Co.
Natexis Bleichroeder Inc.
SOCIETE GENERALE
Wachovia Securities

Prospectus Supplement

, 2007